
Fieldend diary dates 

FRAL Annual General Meeting 
A reminder that our AGM will take place at 8.00 pm on Wednesday 22 
February at the Alexander Pope, Cross Deep. This is the one formal event 
in the Fieldend calendar, when shareholders can meet together with the 
Board to review the events of the latest financial year (1 October 2015-
30 September 2016) and to discuss issues of interest and concern for our 
community in the year ahead; so it really is important. The AGM packs 
will be distributed by the end of this month. Please do come along – your 
Board needs you! 

FRAL Board meetings 
Dates for the next two FRAL Board meetings are 10 January and 1 March. Please let any Director know if you 
have matters you would like to bring to the attention of the Board. 

FIELDEND NEWS 
WINTER 2016-17 

Local matters 
St Mary’s University 
Residents will have been relieved to read in the latest issue of the SHRA 
Bulletin that the planned expansion of student numbers at St Mary’s is not 
as great as originally thought. Numbers are, however, planned to grow by 
5% per year – from a current level of approximately 5,500 – over the eight 
year period of the University’s newly-published strategic plan. It has 
ambitious plans to develop its estate, as well as academic and pastoral 
activities, and is keen to engage with the local community. We have already met with the Vice-Chancellor and 
the Senior Director of Global Engagement, and further meetings will take place once the University’s plans are 
ready for consultation. We may have further information by the time of the AGM. 

The Strawberry Hill Village Plan 
You will have received details of the meeting at Strawberry Hill Golf Club on 
Wednesday 11 January, which launches the first phase of the consultation 
process on the future of Strawberry Hill. This is an opportunity for residents 
to raise issues of concern with local councillors as well as to hear concerns 
of other residents. Although we are on the edge of Strawberry Hill, we are 
all affected by issues of traffic, parking, planning and building regulation – or 

lack of it – and what happens to the 
Village itself, so it is worth attending. This meeting will be followed by a 
‘drop in’ session to view the Council’s plans on Saturday 25 February 10.00-
4.00 at the Emmanuel Centre, the Church of St James, Popes Grove, and a 
walkabout on Sunday 26 February from 10.30-12.30, meeting at the 
Emmanuel Centre. Barbara is meeting with the Community Links Officer at 
the end of January and will report back at the AGM. 



Fieldend events 
Bonfire night 
Thanks to Sarah and Dom (no 37) –  and helpers – for 
organising a great Bonfire night on 5 November for the 
tenth year in succession. If any resident would be 
happy to take over the organisation for next fireworks 
night, please get in touch with Sarah or Dom. 

Carol singing  
Many thanks to all the Fieldenders who turned out to 
sing carols around our estate on 19 December. We 
collected a total of £145 for the Shooting Star Hospice. 
Thanks to everyone for contributing. Alison and Roy 
kindly provided refreshments at no 20 afterwards.  

Directors’ Christmas drinks 
Many thanks to Barbara (no 38) for welcoming residents to her house once 
again for the Directors’ Christmas drinks on 11 December. 
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Gardens update 
Primus planting 
The land on the north boundary with Newland House has been re-planted – 
funded by Primus – and this has transformed this area into a lovely glade. 

Free garden mulch! 
There are still piles of leaves around Fieldend, especially by the garages, which 
make excellent compost. Please feel free to take these to use in your gardens. 

Tidy days 
There will be tidy days on 28 January and 25 March. 

Maintenance corner 
Storage area 
The gardens & maintenance storage area behind the west garage block has 
recently been cleared and reorganised. This space is intended for the storage 
of materials and tools needed for the upkeep of Fieldend’s shared spaces, not 
as a place to dump unwanted household junk or garden waste, which then has 
to be disposed of at inconvenience and cost. Residents' continued support in 
this is greatly appreciated by the Board. 

Tidying up following the re-paint 
Now that the painting contract is over, and prior to Janet and Mark’s final 

check in February, would residents please secure any loose cables at the front of 

their houses, some of which may have got disturbed during the repainting. 

Span houses always look their best with external clutter kept to a  minimum. 

http://www.fieldend.com

